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Keith Kato 
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A & B Development 
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May 27, 2015 
 
Mr. John Whalen, Chair, and Members 
Hawaii Community Development Authority 
547 Queen Street, 2nd Floor 
Honolulu, Hawaii  96813 
 
Re:  988 Halekauwila - May 27, 2015 hearing 
 
 
Aloha Chair Whalen and Members, 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to express Hawaii HomeOwnership Center’s views 
regarding the amendment request of Victoria Ward, Limited’s permits (KAK 13-036, KAK 
13-037, KAK 13-038) to allow for rental and/or for-sale of reserved housing units at 988 
Halekauwila.  As previously stated, we understand that all 424 units will be offered for 
rent of which 375 will be at the reserved housing rental rate.  
 
The 2011 Housing Planning Study commissioned by the Hawaii Housing Finance 
Development Corporation found that there would be an estimated 16,399 rental units 
needed statewide between the years 2012-2016. “Needed units” were defined as the 
difference between total demand & expected supply. 7,213 or 44% of these want-to-be-
renters had incomes of under $30,000. This clearly illustrates a current & future unmet 
demand for rental units for low-income residents. 
 
We therefore support and encourage any effort to provide more affordable rentals  to 
lower income families.  That there will be an increase in the number of available affordable 
units resulting from the switch to rentals is a definite plus. 
 
HHOC commends HCDA and Howard Hughes Corporation for working together to provide 
access to a greater number of our lower income community members to affordable rentals 
within our urban core. 
 
For the past 12 years, Hawaii HomeOwnership Center’s mission has delivered financial 
education and counseling for primarily prospective first-time home buyers.  By 
accelerating homeownership for 1,200 low to moderate income families, we believe that 
we have also helped to make available more rental units as a result.  In turn, many other 
families were then able to then secure housing for their families.  We therefore urge your 
consideration of mandatory financial education for residents of reserved housing rentals 
from a HUD-approved counseling agency. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to testify in support. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Dennis Oshiro 
Executive Director 




